
Privacy information  

The Bank of England (the “Bank”) in its capacity as Chair, administrator and secretariat 

of the Foreign Exchange Joint Standing Committee (the “Committee”) and 

administrator and secretariat of sub-committees of the Committee, may collect the 

name, work email address, job title, name of organisation, and summary of role and 

experience, from individuals who submit an application for membership of the 

Committee or of a sub-committee. The Bank may also collect certain of this information 

from individuals or organisations who nominate an individual for membership of the 

Committee or a sub-committee. 

Each member of the Committee or a sub-committee and the Bank may also collect 

views, opinions and further personal data where this is shared either verbally or in 

writing (e.g. by using an online ‘chat’ function) by individuals participating in meetings 

for the Committee or sub-committee. 

The Bank is likely to be a ‘controller’ (within the meaning of data protection law) in 

respect of the personal data it processes for the selection of members and (where 

applicable) the chairing and administration of committee meetings.  

The Bank also considers that each member of the Committee or a sub-committee is 

likely to be a ‘controller’ in respect of their own processing of personal data for the 

purposes of their participation in the relevant committee. 

Where the Bank processes personal data for the purposes of the Committee or any 

sub-committee, it will use the information for the purpose of reviewing applications for 

membership of the committee, to communicate with members of the committee and 

to advance the purposes of the committee as set out more fully in the terms of 

reference applicable to the committee.  

The Bank will process personal data where necessary for the performance of its tasks 

carried out in the public interest being the establishment of a senior-level forum for 

market participants and infrastructure providers active in the UK and the relevant UK 

public authorities to meet regularly to discuss conjunctural and structural issues 

concerning the wholesale foreign exchange market and the associated supporting 

infrastructure. 

To ensure that the Bank’s external engagement on these issues is transparent, the 

names of Committee and sub-committee members and their affiliated organisation, 

may be published on the Bank's website. 

Further information about how the Bank processes personal data is set out in the 

Bank’s privacy notice.1 

 

                                                           
1 https://www.bankofengland.co.uk/legal/privacy 
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